
THE SEVEN SEALS 
After the scene in chapters 4 and 5 is fully described, events begin to 
unfold that will set the stage for humanity’s experiences in this world 
after the ‘lamb is slain’ is worshipped around God’s throne. We see in this 
section (6:1-8:5) the opening of the scroll and the consequences that come 
from it.  

It is incredibly important to remember as we study this section that 
Revelation should be taken with a symbolic view in mind. The events 
described here are the basic redemptive principles God has acted upon 
throughout our history. They represent things that First Century Christians 
and Twenty-First Century Christians would all face due to their devotion to 
Christ.  

I. The First Six Seals (6:1-17) 

(a) As the first four seals are opened, the four _______________ creatures 
issue the command, ‘Come,’ in 6:1,3,4,7. While the KJV (and NJKV) translate 
it ‘Come and see’ implying the statement is to John, the manuscript 
evidence as a whole, favors only ‘Come,’ which is probably a command to the 
riders and horses that each seal unlocks.  

(b) There are many different ______________________ we can make about the 
riders and the horses, yet this seems to represent the general consensus: 

 (1) The White Horse represents ______________________ and the ‘wars  
 that come from imperialism and greed. Notice how it’s described as  
 victorious with a ‘bow and a crown.’ James spoke about greed in James 
 4:1 which says, ‘Where do wars and fights come from among you? Do   
 they not come from your desires for pleasure that war in your   
 members?’  

 (2) The Red Horse represents _______________________. With blind   
 ambition comes war and violence against those who stand in a person’s 
 way. Consider what Jesus said about those who would follow Him in   

 Matthew 10:34, ‘Do not think that I came to bring peace on earth. I  
 did not come to bring peace but a sword.’ While the Gospel brings   
 peace of mind, it doesn’t necessarily bring peace in this world.   
 Rather, it sets people apart ideologically.  

 (3) The Black Horse represents _______________________. War diverts  
 money, time, and effort away from a nation’s true needs - and the   
 nations suffers because of it. In the ancient world, in times of   
 famine, an exact scale was used to distribute food. The message of  
 this rider is simple, necessities will be scare, luxuries    
 unobtainable, and the common man will struggle to feed his family.  

 (4) The Pale Horse represents _____________________.  He is there to 
 harvest the work of the other riders. Selfish ambition, violence, and 
 hunger leave the battlefield and the living room with death. It says 
 here that ‘death and hades’ work together. One is claiming the   
 physical bodies, the other the soul. ‘Death’ is the Greek word   
 thanatos which is better translated pestilence or even plague.  

(c) It’s easy to ask, what’s the _______________________ of these seals. 
They demonstrate the continual struggle in this world at being God’s child. 
They represent a constant fight against those who are Christians. We face 
the consequences of greed, violence, famine, and sickness throughout the 
centuries. They shouldn’t be interpreted as something that comes 
sequentially, rather, something that falls unilaterally upon mankind. It 
won’t just be Christians who face this, however, Christians face it for a 
reason.  

(d) Just like the cross of Christ, there is a _________________________ and 
punitive reason for these four riders. Think about the thieves on the cross 
beside Jesus. One found in that moment death and judgment, while the other 
found freedom and paradise, yet the event was the same physically for both 
of them. Hopefully, this will allow Christians to see in their suffering 
and ability to overcome, purpose and an eventual ‘crown of life,’ (2:10). 
I’ll ask you to also consider Genesis 50:20 and Romans 8:28 when we 
consider this idea.   



(e) The fifth seal changes the ___________________________ of these moments 
away from our world back to the heavenly abode of God. Around the ‘altar,’ 
John saw the ‘souls of those slain for the Word of God,’ in 6:9. They were 
rewarded with ‘white robes,’ but still anxious for God to ‘avenge our blood 
on those who dwell on the earth,’ in 6:10-11.  

(f) They were told to be _________________________ until ‘the number of 
their fellow servants and brethren who would be killed would be completed,” 
in 6:11. That scene situates these moments clearly in a continual timeline. 
Those martyrs were not all those who would suffer and pay with their lives, 
merely the ones who had already made the choice to remain faithful. There 
seems to be no better place to understand the continual nature of this 
message than right there.  

(g) The sixth and final seal of chapter 6 is not addressing the ___________ 
of time and God’s final judgment. Rather, in keeping with the context of 
the other seals, it represents the downfall of those kingdoms (or entities) 
in this world that would bring about the work of the four riders and 
horses. In the immediate context of Revelation 2-3, it’s taking about the 
eventual destruction of the Roman Empire. This is still ongoing and is 
literally God’s judgment in the ongoing events in human history.  

(h) Notice that ____________________ different types of men are mentioned 
in 6:15 as the ‘great day of His wrath comes.’ Surely, that represents a 
truth we see, God’s judgment will fall upon men of all classes and 
standing, no one can run from it.  

II. The Interlude of the 144,00 and Innumerable Multitude (7:1-17) 

(i) After the _____________________ (yet symbolic) destruction of our world 
in chapter 6, two scenes are depicted in chapter 7 before the seventh seal 
is opened in chapter 8. It seems that these scenes answer an important 
question that should arise from 6, ‘what will happen to God’s faithful?’ 

(j) The 144,000 doesn’t seem to ______________________ physical Israel 
(either past or present) at all. In fact, 2 tribes (i.e. Dan and Ephraim) 
aren’t even mentioned. In keeping with the message of this book, they seem 

to represent spiritual Israel, composed of people from all nations, who are 
known (see 7:3) by God and (essentially) protected during the upcoming 
turmoil. It’s literally a declaration that God knows His faithful and they 
will be protected (if not in this world, the world to come). Pay careful 
heed to the fact that these numbers represent those on earth (see 7:3).  

(k) The next scene (see 7:9-17) describes God’s _______________________ 
gathered around His throne. This multitude is already beyond the earth and 
have entered into their reward. I want to remind you that John is in a 
place free of time, so this can easily include all those yet to die.  

(l) This interlude seems to be set here as an _____________________________ 
to all those who would face the utter devastation that was awaiting them as 
they remained faithful to God. It’s one of the clearest depictions of our 
eternal reward and something all of us should be thankful for and look 
forward to.  

III. The Seventh Seal (8:1-5) 

(m) The scene sets the stage for God to _______________________ the martyrs 
who cried out in 6:10. As incense is added to the ‘prayers of the Church at 
the altar,’ God is making a simple point, prayer matter around God’s 
throne. Notice it says this was the ‘prayers of all the saints,’ in 8:3.  

(n) Their cries for _____________________________ are met with the arrival 
of these seven angels, trumpets, and this angel around the altar. He took 
‘the censer, filled with fire from the altar and threw it to earth,’ in 
8:5. With that fire came ‘noises, thunderings, lightenings, and an 
earthquake,’ which implies divine judgment. The message from God seems 
simple, ‘if you harm My people you will answer to Me.’ 


